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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

 
Thanksgiving has come and gone and ski season is right around the corner.  While we 
can be thankful for our jobs, shelter, good health and loved ones, some people are 
happy with just food on the table.  During the upcoming Holiday Season, please don’t 
forget about those less fortunate.  Consider donations of food, cash or your time. 
 
With Holiday shopping in full swing, what does every skier, snowboarder or winter 
enthusiast need?  Visit many of the local ski shops, outdoor stores or resort mountains 
for some great gift ideas and help stimulate the economy.  Need more ideas, pickup a 
copy of Snow East Magazine at the Christmas party and read about The Shadows of 
Belleayre. 
 
The information for the EPSC 2010-2011 discounted lift ticket voucher program has 
been posted www.easternpaskicouncil.org.  As a member of the Eastern PA Ski 
Council, YSC members are eligible to purchase lift tickets at 17 different Eastern U. S. 
ski areas.  A copy of the list will be available at the next club meeting.  No advance ticket 
purchase is necessary for Sno Mountain (formerly Montage) or Bolton Valley, VT.  Just 
show your club membership card at the ticket window for discounts. 
 
In last month’s newsletter, I asked where has the President (Waldo) skied the most?  
Excluding Roundtop Mountain, Fernie, BC with 21 ski days heads the list, followed by 
Whistler/Blackcomb with 19 days.  In a distant third place is 14 days at Jackson Hole, 
just ahead of Killington, VT. with 13 trips.  Wherever your favorite place is,  have a 
Happy Holiday! 
        RICK  
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New meeting place…….Ruby Jade’s is closed!!!! 
 

December is our annual Christmas Party.  Enjoy the holiday season with your YSC 
friends at Tailgaters Grille.  Pizza will be provided by the club but you are welcome to 
bring cookies to share.  We will have our annual Christmas raffle with lots of prizes, you 
are welcome to contribute gifts if the spirit moves you.    

 

All proceeds from the raffle will be donated to Spe cial Olympics .   
   
Tailgaters Grille is at 204 St. Charles Way, York, 17402 (off RT 74, Queen St.) 

Socializing and pizza begins at 7:00 pm.  Meetings start at 7:30. Guests are welcome. 
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BRECKENRIDGE - KEYSTONE - ARAPAHOE BASIN  

FEBRUARY  5 - 12,  2011 
 $1239.00  PP/DO** 

 
This trip is full but we will start a wait list. 
 
Please mark your calendars for the pre-trip meeting  on January 18.  This is a must attend meeting. 
If you need to make other arrangements please contact the trip chairpersons. 
 
Balance due by December 21st meeting!! 
 
The trip price is $1239.00 pp 2 per unit - non skiers deduct $200.00 
 
Take Note:   SouthWest does not impose baggage fees ! 
 
Cancellation  $300.00 prior to November 30, 2010 - entire cost of trip after December l, 2010.  Optional Pre-trip 
(medical) cancellation and trip interruption insurance information will be available at the December meeting. 
 
Make checks payable to YORK SKI CLUB and mail to:  Mary Amsbaugh, 1721 Monterey Ct., Dover, PA. 17315,   
phone: 717- 764- 6145 Skicats2@comcast.net     co-chair:  Deb Angstadt, phone:  717- 755-5876. 

SNOW DAZE CRAZE  
 

We are still waiting on Mother Nature (aka Mrs. La 
Nina) to bring us some cold weather.  Looking at the 
YSC calendar and avoiding overnight trips, the number 
of open Fridays for our snow bound day trips has been 
reduced to four possible dates: 
 
 January 14, 2011                   January 28, 2011 
 January 21, 2011                   February 18, 2011 
 
 All we need is some more snow.  Is your email 
address up to date on YSC records? 

HATS IN/HATS OFF 
 

 We still have 35th Anniversary York Ski Club 
baseball caps in stock for $10.00 each.  Hats off to Mike 
Oberdick for coordinating the merchandise orders. 
 

BLUE MOUNTAIN BUS TRIP 
Thursday, January 20, 2011 

 
So you’re not retired, you don’t have a flexible work 
schedule, or just want a little more certainty in life…
Uller’s Ski & Board Shop, in conjunction with the York 
Township Recreation Commission, is sponsoring a bus 
trip to Blue Mountain.  For $63.00 you get roundtrip 
transportation and a day lift ticket.  
 
No alcohol will be permitted on the coach.  So if you 
don’t like the drive to the slope (or if you’re like me and 
don’t like the drive back from the ski slope), contact 
Craig Miller at Uller’s  -  (Phone: 747-0095) 
www.ullers.com. 

Don’t forget to visit Uller’s for all your Christma s and skiing needs. 

All proceeds from our Christmas Raffle will be  
donated to Special Olympics. 

 

Please help support our Athletes and bring a 
gift to raffle.  

 

“Thank you” in advance from some very 
Special people. 

New Meeting Location 
Tailgaters Grille,  204 St. Charles Way, York, Off RT 74 (Queen St)  
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Okemo, VT 
 
With regret, the YSC Board voted to cancel this 
trip due to lack of adequate member sign ups.  
All deposits and payments will be refunded in 
full. For questions, call Charlie at 755-1216  

 

Belleayre Mountain Trip 2011 
January 7-9 

 
This trips is full and everyone is ready to ski.  Scott will 
have any last minute info available at the December 
meeting.  Scott 717-779-9141 or  burfordjs@yahoo.com 

MORE ESPC BENEFITS 
 

Later this month we expect the Eastern Pennsylvania 
Ski council will issue data on the 2010-2011 discount lift 
ticket voucher program.  Until then we are pleased to 
announce that YSC members may purchase $35 
discount ticketed at Bolton Valley, Vermont.  There are 
not time restrictions; just show a current photo ID and 
your YSC membership with ESPC sticker at any ticket 
window.  Gore Mountain, NY is offering $10 lift ticket on 
12/14/10, 01/14/11, 2/28/11, 3/18/11 and 4/9/11 for Ski 
Council/Club Appreciation Days.  Present a current 
photo ID and membership card at the rental shop to 
purchase your discounted lift ticket. 

 

SNOW EAST MAGAZINE  
 
We have received our first Snow East magazines of the 
season.  Pickup your copy at the November club 
meeting.   
 
Check out pages 15, 46 and 47 for dozens of 
2010/2011 lift ticket and season pass specials.   
 
Need skis or snowboard, see which ones work best on 
the eastern slopes. 

 
Special Olympics 

 
Our Special Olympics ski season starts on Thursday, 
January 6 and we will ski every Thursday night till early 
March. We meet in the lower level of the lobby by 6:15.  
The athletes ski from 6:30 - 8:15 so you would still 
have time to ski on your own after you are done 
helping. If you would like to volunteer contact: 
: 
Deb Angstadt at 755-5876. 
 
Your help is always needed and much appreciated.  

New Website for Learn to Ski and 
Snowboard Month  

There is a  new website for Learn to Ski and 
Snowboard Month, www.skiandsnowboardmonth.org 
site includes a host of useful information aimed at 
consumers who are new to skiing and snowboarding. 
The site features links to individual resorts and state ski 
associations that are hosting special Learn to Ski and 
Snowboard learning programs in January.  
 
Content on the site includes a section on how to get 
ready for a ski or snowboard experience; a listing of 
clubs that can help new members learn from the start; 
tips on how to dress; and links to other websites that 
cater to more experienced skiers and snowboarders. 
There is even a special kids section! 

World-renowned extreme skier Glen Plake and Olympic 
Gold Medal winner Bode Miller are  Learn to Ski and 
Snowboard Month Ambassadors. 

New Meeting Location  
 

Tailgaters Grille & Drafthouse 
204 St. Charles Way, York 

Off RT 74  (Queen St) 
Near exit 16 off RT 83 

 

We will meet on their heated deck, look for our signs. 
Pizza will be provided at the December Christmas 
Party. All proceeds from our Christmas Raffle will be  
donated to Special Olympics. 
 
Please help support our Athletes and bring a gift to 
raffle.  
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York Ski Club 
PO Box 7585 
York, PA 17404-0585 

December  
2010 

Address Service Requested 

YORK SKI CLUB HOTLINE 
www.yorkskiclub.org 

 

For Membership and Trip 
Applications 

Club Calendar  
2010 

 

YSC Meeting ..................................... Dec 21 
 

2011  
 

Belleayre, NY..................................... Jan 7-9 
Rick Bosco Day ................................. Jan 7 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Jan 18 
Snow Daze Craze .............................. TBD 
Breckenridge, CO .............................. Feb 5-12 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Feb 15 
Retro Day at Ski Roundtop ................ Mar 13 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Mar 15 

Membership cards will be available 

at the December meeting if you 

use yours for lift ticket discounts. 

Welcome New Members 
 

Eric Root 

Carl Lotz 

LuAnn Snyder 

Elizabeth Bramblet 

Elizabeth Muscedere 

New Meeting Location  
 

Tailgaters Grille & Drafthouse 
204 St. Charles Way, York 

Off RT 74  (Queen St)  


